



TIRIMOANA SCHOOL

IMPORTANT Y6 CAMP INFORMATION

14 September 2021

Kia ora te whanau o Te Kura o Tirimoana

We hope that this correspondence finds you well and safe in your bubbles during this latest and hardest lockdown for Auckland.

We have all been looking forward to the Year 6 camp at Carey Park on Tuesday 26th to Friday 29th of October and now being only 6 weeks away need to make final preparations. Based on the Google form that was sent out recently we received good feedback that most families were happy for camp to proceed, despite some obvious uncertainty.

In discussion with the Ministry of Education regarding Camps, staff at Carey Park, the School Board, the Senior Leadership Team, and the Year 6 teachers we have confirmed that:

- Should Auckland be in Alert Level 1 or 2 camp will proceed.
- If for some reason Auckland was still in Alert Level 3 or 4 during camp, camp would not proceed, and money paid would be refunded accordingly.
- Alert level limits (at Alert level 2 or 1) for group sizes, for school curriculum activities **does not** apply.
- There are excellent health and safety procedures and additional hygiene measures in place to minimise any risk for our students.

To commit to camp, the school needed to be assured:

- It was safe to proceed regarding Covid 19
- Parents were committed to sending their children at alert level 2
- Families have paid their camp costs by 1st October (as previously stated)

**If parents are not in a position to pay, full camp cost by October 1st please get in touch with mrscarter@tirimoana.school.nz or mrlyon@tirimoana.school.nz this week to discuss options.*

Camp Payments:

- \$340 per child by Oct 1st
- Tirimoana online banking **ASB 123039 0881101 00**
- Please include your **child's name and room number** as reference

NB: Camp Parent Volunteers

If your situation has changed and you can no longer volunteer to help at camp please let mrscarter@tirimoana.school.nz know ASAP.

- 六年级野营将会在第四学期的第二周，并且在新冠病毒警戒降至第 2 等级或第 1 等级时进行。
- 教育部有建议说所有和课业学习相关的教育活动不受人数上限的限制。
- 我们会尽全力维护良好的卫生消毒措施。
- 如果到时奥克兰还处于新冠病毒警戒第 3 或第 4 等级，野营将不会进行。您付的野营款项将会被全额返还。
- 所有野营活动的款项应在现在付清。
- 如果您有家事变动且不能担任野营活动家长志愿者，请及时发电邮予以告知：
mrscarter@tirimoana.school.nz

野营活动费用:

- 每人\$340，10月1日之前付清。
- 我校银行账号：ASB Bank：123039 0881101 00
- 请使用您孩子的名字以及所在教室放在银行转账参考栏，以便我们查收。